
 

 

 

DIVIDEND PAYMENT – INFORMATION REGARDING WITHHOLDIN G TAX 

 

Management Board of Ronson Europe N.V. with its registered seat in Rotterdam, the Netherlands („the 
Company’), hereby declare that pursuant to resolution adopted on 27 June 2013 by Ordinary General 
Shareholders Meeting, the part of net profit generated by the Company in FY 2012 in amount of PLN 
8.170.800 will paid out as dividend in cash. The dividend day was determined on 1 August 2013. As a 
result every entity which holds shares of the Company at this date will be entitled to receive dividend in 
gross amount of PLN 0,03 per each share. The dividend will be paid on 20 August 2013 through 
stockbrokers/banks, serving stock accounts of the shareholders.  

Generally, amount of dividend will be reduced by amount of 15% withholding tax, which has to be paid 
by the Company to Dutch tax office.  

However, amount of 15% withholding tax will not be collected by the Company in respect of 
shareholders that as of dividend day (1 August 2013): 

1) are capital companies, with their registered seat within territory of the Netherlands, holding more 
than 5% of the Company’s shares 

2) are capital companies being Polish tax residents, holding more than 10% of shares for more 
than 12 months 

3) are capital companies being Polish tax residents and holding more than 10% of shares for less 
than 12 months or open pension funds, that are Polish tax residents and hold more than 10% of 
shares – in this case the Company will collect 5% of withholding tax instead of 15%  

In situations presented in points 2 and 3 above, lack of collection of 15% withholding tax or collecting 
reduced 5% withholding tax will be possible if a shareholder provides the Company until 15 August 
2013 with a certificate of residence confirming that the shareholder is subject to unlimited tax liability in 
Poland (appropriate form is attached below) as well as a statement about period during which more 
than 10% shares were owned by the shareholder (statement is applicable only to capital companies). 

At the same time, for the purpose of tax settlement, upon request of the shareholder, the confirmation 
about amount of withholding tax paid in the Netherlands will be issued. In respect of the confirmation 
about the withholding tax collected in the Netherlands and in order to receive more detailed information 
please contact directly with the Company: phone +48 (22) 823 97 98 or e-mail agm@ronson.pl. 

 

  



 


